ALSTONEFIELD PARISH COUNCIL

The Clerk to the Council: Maureen Binfield: 01335 310146
c/o The Village Hall, Alstonefield, Ashbourne, Derbyshire. DE6 2FR 
Councillors: Nick Bonsall (310262).  Dot Griffin (310249).
Frank Lipp (310302).  Noel Peat (310000).  Cathy Reavy (310125).
 Kevin Stockton (310347) Rupert Hignett (310389)
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 2nd March 2011 at Alstonefield Village Hall

Present:  Cllr D Griffin (in the Chair), Cllr F Lipp, Cllr N Peat, Cllr C Reavy, Cllr N Bonsall, Cllr R Hignett, Cllr K Stockton.  Mrs M Binfield – Clerk

Two members of the public were also present

(Unless otherwise stated, all resolutions minuted below were proposed, seconded and then agreed by all Councillors present.  Only when a decision is not unanimous will details be minuted).

118  Public Forum  - A member of the public reported considerable dog fouling in the village and surrounding areas.  Clerk to contact SMDC to ascertain if bins could be provided and if so, would the council empty them.  Also, quotations for extra signage in car parks to be sought.
119  Apologies – Apologies received from Cllr Bonsall
120  Declaration of Interest (on Agenda items) - none
121 Minutes of the previous meeting – approved and signed
122 New Meeting Format – Agenda items to be discussed, then decisions and actions recorded in the minutes.  Councillors were asked to reply to e-mails from the Clerk promptly when decisions needed making between meetings.
123 Financial Matters
123.1 Financial Statement and bank reconciliation as at 31st January 2011 – noted

    Councillors to identify possible schemes requiring funding before the end of the financial year
 123.2 Payments
122.2.1– Clerk – M Binfield – January salary £219.96 – ratified

122.2.2 – Clerk – M Binfield – February salary – ratified


122.2.3 – Alan Toplis – Audit of annual accounts 2009.10 - £225.29 – approved

122.2.4 – Clerk – M Binfield – Stationery - £75.51 - approved

122.2.5 – Lengthman – Ian Redfern – Invoice for Fan/Feb 2011 - £210 –  approved
123.3 Monies received


122.3.1 Honesty Box Monies – £9.19    Playing Field     £9.56   Toilet Car Park Honesty Box


122.3.2 – SCC – Lengthman Scheme quarterly payment - £174.75
124 Website – PayPal – As it was proving difficult to change the name on the current PayPal account, it was agreed that the community bank account would be opened first and that the Parish Council would loan  the £100 necessary to open it.
 Payment of £48.00 for the renewal of the domain name alstonefield.org was approved.
125 Planning Matters  - 

125.1– NP/SM/1010/1031 – Proposed agricultural twin span building to cover existing livestock gathering area -  Grove Farm, Stanshope – permission granted

125.1 – NP/SM/1209/1120 – Change of use of existing barn to holiday accommodation with associated car parking facilities – West Side Mill Farm, Hulme End – permission granted
125.2 – NP/SM/0111/0059 – Erection of overhead line between Broad Ecton Farm, Cantells Cottage and The Boothy, Broad Ecton Farm, Back of Ecton – no objections
126 Playing Field Matters


126.1 Play Area Safety Check Confirmation – Checked on 25.02.2011
126.2 Playing Field Maintenance – It was agreed that some general items would be carried out on the village clean up scheduled for 26th March.  Posts and access gates would be purchased to place in the wooded areas.  Cllr Griffin to get costs.

126.3 Play Area – Update on repairs – Still waiting for the weather to improve.

126.4 Car Park – honesty box – report on any monies collected prior to March meeting




Playing Field Car Park –  £ 28.31 Toilet Car Park  - £25.47

126.5 – Figure of monies collected for each box since beginning of financial year





Playing Field Car Park  - £ 277.70  Toilet Car Park - £150.73


127  Car Boots  - Organiser to sign contract for 2011 and to provide insurance documents before first event which is to take place on Sunday 24th April.  Clerk to make contact
128  Flooding Reports – It was reported that maintenance work on drains had been successfully carried out and were now working well.  Highways to deal with two identified problem soakaways. Clerk to send follow –up letter.  It was agreed that blocked wall drains in Milldale would be dealt with in the village clean up.
129 Community Paths Initiative – New replacement gates were now to be fitted and  SCC would then erect the new finger posts.  Councillors agreed to payment for the gates when costs were known.
130 Polling District Review – Form for submission to SMDC – completed and returned
131 General Village Matters

131.1 – Fly tipping and Re-cycling – problem identified and dealt with. It was reported that the situation had greatly improved.
131.2 – Underground Water Bursts – Correspondence received from Severn Trent and any further contact would be made if necessary.

131.3 – An Energy Project – No action to take

131.4 – Report on Tree Contractor visit/quotes – Cllr Lipp reported that  David Frost, Peak Park Tree Preservation  Officer had carried out a survey on  trees which are the Parish Council’s responsibility.  Works to a total of £1450 were identified but grants were available in the sum of £590.  It was agreed that the recommended contractor would carry out the works at a cost of £860.
131.5 – Report of pot holes by parishioner – Clerk to report the problem to Highways and it was agreed that the Lengthman would review this situation. 



131.6 – Toilet Car Park – Coach Parking – Abi Ball, Peak Park Property Manager suggested that the problem could be solved by marking out one bay for the sole use of coaches together with clearer signage.  All Councillors agreed to this.
131.7 – New Mower for Village Green – Three quotations had been received and agreement reached to purchase a new mower in the new financial year.
132 Correspondence In (For Information Only)
133 Any Other Business 
133.1 – Entry into Best Kept Village competition  - No-one from the Parish has expressed  interest in organising the competition.

133.2 – Royal Wedding Celebrations – It was agreed that commemorative coins would be purchased for the children of the parish.  Decision was made to purchase up to 55 coins.  Children with a link  to the village who attend our celebrations may also be presented with a coin at cost price if ordered beforehand, until supplies run out.
133.3 – Clean up day for Village – 26th March 2011 – The clean-up day has been advertised and jobs identified.
133.4 – Letter from John Sewell Peak Park regarding Hall Farm, Alstonefield – Clerk to reply following 

discussion at the meeting.  It was felt it was incorrect to discuss personal matters of parishioners.

133.5 - Cllr Peat produced a leaflet from Careline who make daily calls to vulnerable members of the public.  Leaflets on this service would be placed on notice boards.

134 Date of Next Meeting – 6th April 2011 at 7.00pm in Alstonefield village hall.  
